
City Council Highlights—June 9, 2021 
John Brasier, Johnalee McDonald, Tyrell Maughan, and 
Larry Gilmore were present.  Mayor Sturman was excused.  
John Brasier called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M. and led 
the Pledge of Allegiance.    
PUBLIC HEARING – ORDINANCES 128 (P & Z) AND 18-
110 (ANIMAL CONTROL) – ALLOW CHICKENS IN THE R1 
ZONE – John Brasier opened the public hearing at 7:32 P.M.  
Several members of the public were present in support of the 
change to the ordinance.  The general thoughts of the 
residents present were that the number of chickens to be 
allowed (six) was too low.  The public hearing was closed at 
7:53 P.M.  The council discussed the ordinance and 
increasing the number of chickens allowed.   
ORDINANCE NO. 128E – AMENDMENT TO ALLOW 
CHICKENS IN R1 ZONE – The council unanimously 
approved the ordinance. 
ORDINANCE NO. 18-110D – AMENDMENT TO ALLOW 
CHICKENS IN R1 ZONE – The council unanimously 
approved the ordinance. 
POLICE REPORT – Chief Fullmer reported 160 patrol 
hours; 1 callout; 1 arrest/warrant; 29 traffic stops; 17 traffic 
citations issued; 32 incidents responded to; 2 special events 
attended; 3 special patrol/vacation watch; 1 animal control 
call; 1 alarm; 1 traffic accident; 1 medical call.  The Ucon 
Elementary bike ride went well, and everyone had a blast.   
FIRE REPORT – Chief Scott Norman reported 22 members, 
18 attending regular training, and five wildland  
members.  190 training hours; 61 chief hours; 36 hours on 2 
calls to Ammon (both canceled enroute); 3 calls in Ucon (fire 
drill not called in; carbon monoxide – dirty detector; power 
pole fire); 101 hours maintenance; 0 wildland hours; 388 
total hours.  The department spent lots of time with the 
schools.  Finished pack tests and are good to go.  They have 
already turned down six requests for fire assistance.  Last 
year the first call was in July; fire season is beginning early 
this year.  He requested and received approval for $3,000 to 
replace the tires and rims on the ladder truck; $4,000 to 
finish the HEMTT pump, piping, and service; $2,000 for first 
aid kits, hose, tools, fittings; and $500 for office supplies  
They are still working on the wildland trucks.  He informed 
the council that the department received two brand new 
temporary shelters (tents) and a skid steer with accessories 
from Dept. of Lands.   
LANDSCAPE & REC COMMITTEE REPORT – May yard of 
the month - Kambree Anderson – 3583 E 110 N.   
PUBLIC WORKS REPORT – Daniel Morgan reported that 
the air conditioning at the city building is again having 
issues.  The unit was repaired twice last year, and the 
technician suggested a new unit.  The council approved up to 
$6,000 for a new air conditioning unit for the city building. 
Water samples tested positive for coliform bacteria but 
negative for e. coli, so a Level 2 assessment is required.  The 
water is safe to drink.  Curbing has been poured at the city 
building.  Streets were patched last week. 

WATER & SEWER SYSTEM REPORT – John Brasier 
reported that sewer flow rates are in line with past years.  
Still have not heard anything on the five-year agreement with 
Idaho Falls.    
BMPO REPORT – Larry Gilmore reported that Ucon’s 
portion is $183 this year and will be $187 next year.  The 
percentage went down from 1.1% to 1%. 
The FY2022 budget workshop was scheduled for July 7th at 
6:00 P.M. 
CITY COUNCIL MEETING ADJOURNED AT 9:34 PM 

 

Yard of the Month 

May:  Kambree Anderson 
3583 E 110 N  

Winners will receive a $25 gift card donated by 

Town & Country Gardens!!  Please take a 

moment and visit their yard. Your yard could be next 

month’s winner!!  Contact City Hall to nominate your 

favorite yard! 

Upcoming City Meetings 

Wed. July 7th @ 6 PM—FY22 Budget Workshop Wed. 

July 14th @ 7:30 PM—City Council Meeting 

Wed. Aug. 11th @ 7:30 PM FY22 Budget Hearing/

FY21 Amended Budget 
 

2020 Annual Drinking Water 

Quality Report is available 

The City of Ucon routinely monitors for contaminants in your drinking 
water according to Federal and State laws.  This report is designed 
to inform you about the quality of the water and services we deliver 

to you every day.  Your water is tested for 77 different contaminates.  
Our goal is to provide you with a safe and dependable supply of 

drinking water.  If you would like a copy of this report you can pick 
one up at the City office or the Division of Environmental Quality 

(DEQ). 
 

FREE SUMMER TENNIS CAMPS  
ALL CLASSES ARE HELD AT SIMMONS PARK IN 

UCON AND LED BY MRS. NADINE BALL  
1st Session:  June 28-July 1 
2nd Session:  July 26-July 29 

9-9:45 AM  --  Beginner (ages 5-7) 
10-10:45 AM  --  Intermediate (ages 8-10) 

11-11:45 AM  --  Advanced (ages 11+ kids w/experience) 

First come, first served.  Bring water and wear tennis shoes.  
All other equipment is provided. 
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Ord. 18-110D 

Annual Firefighter Breakfast                                        
  Please join us for the annual Fourth of July Fireman’s Breakfast on Saturday, July 3rd.   

7:00 A.M. to 10:00 A.M. at Ucon City Park 
Start your 4th of July off with a BANG!  (Bring your own tables/chairs/etc.) 

DONATIONS APPRECIATED 
Hash browns, Eggs, Pancakes, Sausage, 

Orange Juice, Milk, or Coffee. 


